

Chilton Foliat Primary School Newsletter

Friday 8th July 2022

www.chiltonfoliatprimary.org.uk 01488 682630 'With thankfulness, courage and love, we strive to improve heart and mind'

Jesus said, "Everyone who drinks of this water will be thirsty again, but whoever drinks
the water I give him will never thirst". John 4:13

Dear Parents and Carers,

We are heading towards the end of term yet still have so much to look forward to and celebrate. Over recent weeks, learning has continued, interspersed with trips out, visitors in and the children preparing for events coming up. It has been a hive of positive, collaborative and purposeful activity! We are looking forward to our Service Themed Week and then the focus we will be on our "2022 Super Six's" for the final week of term. All dates for forthcoming events can be found at the end of this newsletter and further information will continue to be sent out to make sure everybody is kept firmly in the Chilton Foliat loop.

Class Structures for 2022/2023

The children enjoyed their Moving Up Day on Wednesday (whilst I had a lovely day at Salisbury Cathedral with year 6). The mood around the school was buzzing! Teachers and teaching assistants worked in their new teams where possible. Earlier in the week, interviews for two new teaching assistants also took place. We are delighted to say that the selection process has been successful and we are looking forward to welcoming Mrs Kirsty Hocking and Mr Ben Harris to the teaching team from September. Class structures and teaching teams are as follows:

- Roe Class: Reception and Year 1. Mrs Gibson, Mrs Stubbs and Mrs Hocking
- Fallow Class: Year 1 and Year 2. Mrs Jepson, Mrs Turner, Mrs Hicks and Mrs Armstrona
- Muntjac Class: Year 3 and Year 4. Miss McClintock and Mr Harris
- Sika Class: Year 5 and Year 6. Mrs Pinnegar and Mrs Armstrong



School Disco – Friday 15th July at 5.30pm

We hope your children are getting excited about the school disco on Friday 15th July! We'll have a fab DJ on the decks and plenty to keep everyone entertained, whether it's craft activities, dressing up in a digital photo booth or just having a good old boogie. The disco will run from 5.30pm - 7.00pm. Please arrive promptly at 7.00pm to collect your child at the end of the disco from the school office. Tickets are available to purchase now for £3.00 each including a drink and a hot dog. If your child needs a veggie option, please let us know. To book tickets, please visit our PTA Events page:

https://www.pta-events.co.uk/chiltonfoliat

Statutory Data Results – KS2 SATs

After a two year COVID-19 absence, statutory assessment has returned. The school is responsible to parents, the DfE and the Local Authority to report attainment data for key milestones: EYFS Profile outcomes; phonics; KS1 SATs (year 2), Multiplication Timestable Check (year 4) and KS2 SATs (year 6). All, but the KS2 results, are undergoing a quality assurance check with the relevant authorities and we will be reporting to parents in reception, year 2 and year 4 very shortly. The KS2 SATs results have been shared with our year 6 children and their parents. With Mrs Pinnegar's permission, I would like to share the words she wrote to our Year 6 pupils and their families on results day.

"I would like to take this opportunity to express my unrelenting pride with the Year 6 pupils this year. They have worked incredibly hard with all their learning, including preparation for SATs, and have had to overcome many hurdles over the last few years to achieve the successes of today. Their continued resilience and support of one another has been the foundation of their achievements, and I feel incredibly lucky to have been a small part of the journey so far. I know Mrs Armstrong and the rest of the staff feel the same. I am also grateful for the continuing support parents have given during this turbulent time and because of your continuing dedication to your child's education, you should also be congratulated on your child's accomplishments as well. I look forward to seeing how the Year 6's flourish in the next stage of their lives when they move on to secondary school and beyond. Well done Year 6's you are all absolute stars!"

Hear, hear say we all!



A parent's charter on the appropriate use of social media relating to school An open meeting on Tuesday 19th July 2022 – 9.00 am

I would like to invite parents to attend an open meeting to discuss and formulate a charter for the appropriate use of social media as it relates to school. This meeting will take place on Tuesday 19th of July at 9.00am in the Club House. Without question, there is a positive and constructive role to be played by groups of parents coming together and sharing information about school on platforms such as What's App and Facebook. So that this great collaboration and communication can continue, a parent's charter on acceptable use, formulated by parents, for parents, will provide everybody with the security and knowledge of how to use social media (as it relates to school) to achieve maximum positive impact. I fully appreciate that not all interested parents will be able to attend the meeting. If at all possible you could nominate a representative (s) from each class to speak your on your behalf. Views can also be sent directly to school using the admin@chiltonfoliat.wilts.sch.uk address.

Your support is much appreciated.



Chilton Foliat Primary School Themed Week SERVICE





Here is a recap of the key events we have planned for our special SERVICE Themed Week:

Monday 11th July at 9.15am – Collective Worship – Welcome to our themed week of Service

A special Collective Worship will be led by Rev.Beth Hutton. Just as Jesus and the Queen were anointed to signify the beginning of their journey of service, Rev.Beth will be offering to anoint the children as they begin their journey of service as part of themed week. This will take the form of the sign of the cross on their hand (using holy oil) and is purely optional. Parents and carers are invited to express an interest in attending (so that we can manage numbers) to this special Collective Worship and come and be anointed too. This will signify the continuation of your journey as supportive parents, nurturing and nourishing your children as they thirst for knowledge and strive to improve heart and mind.

Monday 11th July at 1.00pm – The Shelburne Ensemble – Service in action

Our children will have the opportunity to receive an act of service via the medium of music. The Shelburne Ensemble is made up of five local professional musicians, all highly experienced performers and teachers, having worked with a variety of professional orchestras. They share a passion for ensuring that high quality music making is accessible to all and have come together with the aim of bringing live music to the children in our local area. Instruments involved are the violin. cello, French horn, percussion and voice. The ensemble have experience of education and outreach projects throughout the UK and enjoy being involved in music making closer to home. These talented musicians will serve our children with:

- An opportunity to experience the excitement of a performance by musicians in front of an audience.
 - The inspiration to begin or continue with their music making, both singing and playing an instrument
 - The offer of participating in music making as an audience.

Wednesday 13th July at 2.00pm – A concert and service of afternoon tea for members of our local community

We are personally inviting our local community to come and join us for a concert of singing and music performed by the choir and the whole school. The songs will reflect the theme of service, some well-known and some new. After the concert, our older children will be serving tea and cake for our guests.



Chilton Foliat Primary School Themed Week SERVICE

Monday 11th July to Friday 15th July 2022



Thursday 14th July at 2.00pm - Children's Fete and Open Afternoon

The great news is that the children have truly embraced the theme for our special week, service and are busy preparing their stalls for the children's fete. As you know, we have also been selling raffle tickets online and in person for the raffle which will also be drawn at the fete. The momentum is building and the children are very excited.

All proceeds will be donated to our chosen international charity UNICEF and in support and service of the children of Ukraine.

#StandWithUkraine



As well as the children's fete, parents are also welcome to take a tour of their child's classroom. You will be able to look at the displays, reflection books and photographs to see how the year has unfolded. This is particularly so for Roe Class parents who would have recently received their child's annual report. Mrs Gibson will be on hand to answer any questions Reception Parents may have about their child's progress.

Friday 15th July 2022 at 2.45pm - Celebration Assembly led by Year 6's

Our themed week focusing on **SERVICE** will end with Celebration Assembly. It will be led by our Super Six's of 2022 and will provide a final opportunity to recognise those who have embraced the theme of **SERVICE** in its many forms.



Forthcoming Events

Monday 11th Themed Week

to Friday 15th July

Thursday 14th July Open Afternoon and Children's Fete

Friday 15th July 2022 Celebration Assembly led by Year 6's at 2.45pm

Friday 15th July Leaver's Disco

Tuesday 19th July Sika Class Matinee Performance

Wednesday 20th July Sika Class Evening Performance

Thursday 21st July End of Term and Year 6 Leaver's Service at St Mary's Church,

Chilton Foliat, service will start at 1.30pm.

All children to be collected from the church by 2.15pm.

After School Club will not be open.

Friday 22nd July TD Day – School Closed.

Thursday 1st September TD Day – School Closed.

Friday 2nd September First day back at school for all children.

This term's Christian value is:

Love



